(GCF-7, GCF-12, GCF-13, GCF-14, GCF-15, GCF-16, GCF-17, SCF-3, VDCF-2 & VCF-3)
DATE: 17.09.2019 MAXIMUM MARKS: 100 TIMING: 3 Hours

BUSINESS LAW & BUSINESS CORRESPONDENCE & REPORTING

Question No. 1 is Compulsory. Answer any four question from the remaining five questions. Wherever necessary, suitable assumptions should be made and disclosed by way of note forming part of the answer.

Working Notes should from part of the answer.

Question 1:

- (a) रामास्वामी अपना घर रामानाथन को बेचने का प्रस्ताव करता है। रामानाथन डाक द्वारा अपनी स्वीकृति भेज देता है। अगले दिन रामानाथन एक तार भेज कर अपनी स्वीकृति को वापिस ले लेता है, निम्न परिस्थितियों में स्वीकृति की वैधता की जॉच करों।
 - (a) स्वीकृति की निरस्ती का तार रामास्वामी द्वारा स्वीकृति के पत्र की प्राप्ति से पूर्व किया गया था।
 - (b) अस्वीकृति निरस्ती का तार तथा स्वीकृति का पत्र दोनों ही एक ही समय पर पहुंचे।

(4 Marks)

(b) ABC प्राइवेट लि. एक निजी कंपनी है जिसमें 5 सदस्य है। सभी सदस्य किसी कार्य के संबंध में कार द्वारा मुम्बई जा रहे थे। एक दुर्घटना के कारण सभी सदस्यों की मृत्यु हो गई। कम्पनी अधिनियम, 2013 के प्रावधानों के अन्तर्गत बताइए कि क्या कम्पनी का अस्तित्व भी समाप्त हो गया ?

(4 Marks)

(c) X ने कृत्रिम मोतियों का हार ऊंची कीमत पर यह सोचकर खरीदा कि वह वास्तविक मोतियों का बना है। विक्रेता को पता था पर वह चुप रहा । क्या X विक्रेता पर विक्रय अधिनियम 1930 के अर्न्तगत वाद प्रस्तुत कर सकता है?

(4 Marks)

Question 2:

(a) सीमित दायित्व साझेदारी के समामेलन के विभिन्न चरण बताएं?

(6 Marks)

(b) राम, श्याम को 200 कपड़े की गांठ भेजता है जो 100 गांठे लॉरी द्वारा और शेष 100 गांठ रेल द्वारा भेजता है। श्याम 100 कपड़े की गांठ जो लॉरी द्वारा भेजी गई है प्राप्त करता है और दिवालिया हो जाता है। राम जो कि अब अदत्त विकेता है, शेष माल को मार्ग में रोक देता है। श्याम का आधकारिक रिसीवर, माल पर अपना दावा करता है। वस्तु विकय अधिनियम 1930 के प्रावधानों के अनुसार मामला निर्धारित करें।

(6 Marks)

Question 3:

(a) A, B, C एक फर्म में साझेदार है। A का लाभ में 20 प्रतिशत हिस्सा है। A सेवानिवृत होता है और उसके 15 दिन बाद उसकी मृत्यु हो जाती है। B व C बिना खातो का, निपटारा किए व्यवसाय जारी रखते है। A के वैधानिक उत्तराधिकारियों के अधिकार बताए।

(4 Marks)

(b) अक्ष, आशीष और अन्यन एक फर्म के साझेदार है अन्यन के दुराचरण, जानबूझकर लापरवाही के कारण फर्म को नुकसान हुआ। चेतावनी देने के बाद अक्ष और आशीष ने अन्यन को फर्म से निकालने का प्रस्ताव पारित किया। एक अन्य प्रस्ताव द्वारा अभिषेक को साझेदार के रूप में प्रवेश करवाया अन्यन ने आपत्ति उठाई क्या उसकी आपत्ति उठाना उचित है।

(6 Marks)

(c) अरूण, वरूण और तरूण ने एक किराना व्यवसाय चेन्नई में जनवरी 2012 से 5 साल के लिए प्रारम्भ किया व्यवसाय में पहले वर्ष 20,000 दूसरे वर्ष 25,000 और तीसरे वर्ष 35,000 का नुकसान हुआ। वरूण और तरूण फर्म का समापन करना चाहते है। परन्तु अरूण व्यवसाय को जारी रखना चाहता है। वरूण व तरूण के सलाह दीजिए ?

(2 Marks)

Question 4:

(a) "Nemo dat Quod Non Habet" का सिद्धान्त क्या है व इस सिद्धान्त के अपवाद भी बताऐ ?

(7 Marks)

(b) 10.11.2006 को चेन्नई के श्री रामस्वामी ने अहमदाबाद के श्री शाह को रू. 40 प्रति किग्रा की दर से उड़द दाल आपूर्ति करने का आदेश दिया। आदेशित 10 टन माल की आपूर्ति 1 माह की अवधि अर्थात् 9 दिसम्बर, 2006 से पहले की जानी थी। 04.12.2006 को श्री शाह ने श्री रामस्वामी को एक पत्र लिखा कि उड़द की दाल की कीमत रू. 50 प्रति किग्रा की दर से आसमान छू रही है, इसलिए वह आदेशित माल की आपूर्ति नहीं कर पायेगा। 09.12.2006 को उड़द दाल की कीमत रू. 53 प्रति किग्रा हो गई। कानूनी स्थिति स्पष्ट करते हुए श्री रामास्वामी को सलाह दीजिए ?

(5 Marks)

Question 5:

(a) एक दुकानदार अपने शोरूम में एक जोड़ा ड्रेस प्रदर्शित करता है जिस पर रू. 2,000 की कीमत लगी थी। मिस लवली उस कीमत को देखकर दुकानदार के पास आती है और उस दुकानदार को कीमत लेकर ड्रेस पैक करने के लिए कहती है। दुकानदार उस ड्रेस के ऊपर लगी कीमत के प्रतिफल में उसे ड्रेस देने से इंकार कर देता है। मिस लवली आपका सुझाव चाहती है कि क्या वह भारतीय संविदा अधिनियम, 1872 के अन्तर्गत उस दुकानदार के विरुद्ध उपरोक्त कारण से वाद प्रस्तुत कर सकती है।

(5 Marks)

(b) F, एक करदाता, एक धनी व्यक्ति था तथा उसे ब्याज तथा लाभांश से बहुत आय थी। उसने तीन निजी कम्पनियों की स्थापना की तथा प्रत्येक कम्पनी के साथ निवेश के साथ निवेश कर एक खण्ड उन कम्पनियों के एजेन्ट के रूप में धारण करने के लिए सहमत हुआ। इन कम्पनियों द्वारा प्राप्त ब्याज तथा लाभांश की राशि F को कल्पित ऋण के रूप में दी जाती रही। इस तरह से F ने अपनी आय को तीन भागों में बॉट दिया जिससे कि उसका कर का दायित्व कम हो सके। निर्णय दीजिए कि किस उद्देश्य के लिए ये तीन निजी कम्पनियाँ बनाई गई थीं। क्या तीनों कम्पनियों के कानूनी अस्तित्व की अवमानना की जा सकती है?

(4 Marks)

(c) Z ने मुम्बई स्थित अपना मकान W को रुपये 10,000 मासिक किराये पर दिया। Z द्वारा देय रुपये 2 लाख की राशि सम्पत्ति कर के रुप में बकाया होने के कारण निगम ने उसका मकान नीलाम करने के लिए विज्ञापन दिया। W उसके कानूनी परिणाम से बचने के लिए निगम को Z द्वारा देय सम्पत्ति कर का भुगतान कर देता है। भारतीय अनुबन्ध अधिनियम, 1872 के प्रावधानों को ध्यान में रखते हुए निर्णय दीजिए कि क्या W उस राशि को Z से वापस प्राप्त करने का अधिकारी है।

(3 Marks)

Question 6:

(a) श्रीमान् रमेश अपनी पत्नी श्रीमती लाली को रू. 50,000 देने का वादा करते हैं जिसे वह अपने 30वें जन्मदिन पर खर्च कर सके। श्रीमती लाली अपने पित को लिखित करार के लिए बाधित करती है अगर वो अससे सच्चा प्यार करते है। श्रीमान् रमेश लिखित करार बना देते हैं तथा वह करार विधिवत पंजीकृत हो जाता है। श्रीमान् रमेश अपनी पत्नी श्रीमती लाली को वह निश्चित राशि देने में असमर्थ हो जाते हैं। श्रीमती लाली, श्रीमान् रमेश के विरुद्ध वाद प्रस्तुत करना तथा उनसे वादे की रकम वसूल करना चाहती है। भारतीय संविदा अधिनियम, 1872 के अनुसार इस स्थिति पर लागू होने वाले प्रावधानों के संदर्भ में सूझाव दीजिए कि क्या श्रीमती लाली को सफलता मिलेगी।

(5 Marks)

(b) आन्तरिक प्रबंध का सिद्धान्त एवं उसके अपवाद बताऐ ?

(7 Marks)

PAPER: BUSINESS CORRESPONDENCE & REPORTING

The Question Paper comprises of 5 questions of 10 marks each. Question No. 7 is compulsory. Out of questions 8 to 11, attempt any three.

SECTION-B: BUSINESS CORRESPONDENCE & REPORTING (40 MARKS)

Question 7:

(a) Read the passage carefully and answer the questions that follow:

A sanctuary may be defined as a place where Man is passive and the rest of Nature active. Till quite recently Nature had her own sanctuaries, where man either did not go at all or went only as a tool-using animal in comparatively small numbers. But now, in this machine age, there is no place left where man cannot go with overwhelming forces at his command. He can strangle to death all the nobler wild life in the world to-day. Tomorrow he certainly will have done so, unless he exercises due foresight and self-control in the mean time.

There is not the slightest doubt that birds and mammals are now being killed off much faster than they can breed. And it is always the largest and noblest forms of life that suffer most. The whales and elephants, lions and eagles, go. The rats and flies, and all mean parasites, remain. This is inevitable in certain cases. But it is wanton killing off that is of concern. Civilized man begins by destroying the very forms of wild life he learns to appreciate most when he becomes still more civilized. The obvious remedy is to begin conservation at an earlier stage, when it is easier and better in every way, by enforcing laws for close seasons, game preserves, the selective protection of certain species, and sanctuaries.

I have just defined a sanctuary as a place where man is passive and the rest of Nature active. But this general definition is too absolute for any special case. The mere fact that man has to protect a sanctuary does away with his purely passive attitude. Then, he can be beneficially active by destroying pests and parasites, like bot-flies or mosquitoes, and by finding antidotes for diseases like the epidemic which periodically kills off the rabbits and thus starves many of the carnivores to death. But, except in cases where experiment has proved his intervention to be beneficial, the less he upsets the balance of Nature the better, even when he tries to be an earthly Providence.

- 1. What can man do to avoid killing all wild life in the future?
 - (a) Experiment more
 - (b) Have a foresight
 - (c) Maintain self control
 - (d) Both a and b

(1 Mark)

- 2. What according to the author is a sanctuary?
 - (a) A place where Man is active and so is Nature
 - (b) A place where Man is passive and so is Nature
 - (c) A place where Man is passive but Nature is active
 - (d) A place where Man and Nature do not co exist.

(1 Mark)

- 3. What according to the author can lead to the death of carnivores?
 - (a) Finding antidotes for epidemics, which might kill animal that are food for carnivores
 - (b) Conservation at a later stage
 - (c) Carnivores can die anytime.
 - (d) Man is equistic and wants to be powerful than carnivores.

(1 Mark)

Question 8:

(b)

(c)

(a) proved guilty of charges of misappropriation of funds/accounts.

(5 Marks)

(b) What is network in communication.

(1 Mark)

- (c) (i) Choose the word which best expresses the meaning of the given word. Inherent
 - (a) Intrinsic
 - Inevitable (b)
 - (c) Innovation
 - (d) Intent

(1 Mark)

CA FOUNDATION- MOCK TEST

MITTAL COMMERCE CLASSES

- (ii) Choose the appropriate antonym (opposite) for the word Serene
 - (a) Valley
 - (b) Young
 - (c) Unrest
 - (d) Harmless

(1 Mark)

(iii) Change the following sentences into passive voice Rajesh uses a pen to sketch figures.

(1 Mark)

(iv) Change the following sentence to indirect speech. Elders always say, 'If you work hard, you will succeed.'

(1 Mark)

Question 9:

(a) Write an Article of about 250-300 words on the topic "What is more important— Physical fitness or Mental fitness?

(5 Marks)

(b) Explain briefly the characteristics of effective communication.

(2 Marks)

- (c) (i) Select the suitable antonym for the given word: Vigilant
 - (a) Careful
 - (b) Curious
 - (c) Concerned
 - (d) Inattentive

(1 Mark)

(ii) Rewrite the following sentences in active voice Work could be done by us only by next week.

(1 Mark)

(iii) Change the following sentence into Indirect speech.

Teacher said, 'Please use a blue pen for your homework'

(1 Mark)

Question 10:

(a) Write a précis and give appropriate title to the passage given below.

After years of questioning the potential health hazards of second hand cigarette smoke, a growing number of scientists and health officials are becoming persuaded that the dangers are real, broader than once believed and parallel those of direct smoke.

It has long been established that smoking harms the health of those who do the smoking. Now new epidemiological studies and reviews are strengthening the evidence that it also harms the health of other people nearby who inhale the toxic fumes generated by the smoker, particularly from the burning end of the cigarette. Such indirect, or second hand, smoking causes death not only by lung cancer, but even more by heart attack, the studies show. The studies on passive smoking, as it is often called, also strengthen the link between parental smoking and respiratory damage in children. What has swayed many scientists is a remarkable consistency in findings from different types of studies in several countries with improved methods over those used in the first such studies a few years ago. The new findings confirm and advance two landmark reports in 1986 from the Surgeon General, who concluded that passive smoking caused lung cancer, and from the National Research Council, which said passive smoking is associated with lung cancer.

MITTAL COMMERCE CLASSES

"T he links between passive smoking and health problems are now as solid as any finding in epidemiology," said, an expert in the epidemiology of smoking at the University of California at San Diego.

(5 Marks)

(b) What do you mean by completeness in effective communication?

(1 Mark)

- (c) (i) Choose the word which best expresses the meaning of the given word. Embezzle
 - (a) Shine
 - (b) Steal
 - (c) Busy
 - (d) Shocked

(1 Mark)

- (ii) Select a suitable antonym for the word given in question.
 - Applaud
 - (a) Organize
 - (b) Compose
 - (c) About
 - (d) Condemn

(1 Mark)

(iii) Change the following sentences into passive voice. You should write an apology letter.

(1 Mark)

(iv) Change the following sentences to indirect speech. Uncle said, 'I am unwell'

(1 Mark)

Question 11:

(a) As the Manager, HR of Net Solutions Ltd, Mumbai, draft a complaint letter to the Administration Head of Food for you Solutions, Mumbai, stating your concern about the bad quality of food being supplied to your company's cafeteria.

(5 Marks)

(b) What is non verbal communication. Explain its types.

(2 Marks)

(c) (i) Select the suitable antonym for the given word:

Concealed

- (a) To hide
- (b) Uninteresting
- (c) Known
- (d) Related

(1 Mark)

(ii) Rewrite the following sentences in active voice

A conservative lifestyle was led by women in olden days.

(1 Mark)

(iii) Change the following sentence into Indirect speech.

The girl asked, 'Where do you live'?

(1 Mark)
